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Question:

Sentence 10.2.3.3.(3) requires the energy model must be prepared by a Certified Passive House
Designer, or Certified Passive House Consultant, who is approved by the Passive House Institute
when the building must be designed to Step 4.

1) Some Passive House Designers and Consultants are not trained energy modellers. Is it
acceptable to have a trained energy modeller prepare the model on behalf of the Passive House
Designer or Consultant?

2) One pathway to becoming a Certified Passive House Designer, or Certified Passive House
Consultant is the completion and certification of a Passive House project. Is it acceptable to have
the energy model prepared by an individual in the process of obtaining their certification?

Interpretation:
1. No.

Sentence 10.2.3.3.(3) clearly stated that the energy model must be prepared by a Certified Passive
House Designer or Consultant, who is approved by the Passive House Institute.

It is not acceptable to have another energy modeller prepare the model unless the energy modeller is
a Certified Passive House Designer or Consultant.

2. No
If an individual is in the process of obtaining their certification from the Passive House Institute that

individual has to wait till he or she obtains the certification before he or she can prepare the energy
model to demonstrate the compliance with Part 10.

?MM

Patrick Shek, r.eng., crP, FEC, Committee Chair

The views expressed are the consensus of the joint committee with members representing AIBC, EGBC and BOABC, which form the BC Building
Code Interpretation Committee. The Building and Safety Standards Branch, Province of BC and the City of Vancouver participate in the committee's
praceedings with respect to interpretations of the BC Building Code. The purpose of the committee is to encourage uniform province wide
interpretation of the BC Building Code. These views should not be considered as the official interpretation of legislated requirements based on the
BC Building Code, as final responsibility for an interpretation rests with the local Authority Having Jurisdiction. The views of the joint committee
should not be construed as legal advice.
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